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Final Newsletter of the Year!

July 2017 Newsletter
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Many thanks once again
Thank you to everyone who attended Sports Day I hope you agree that the whole afternoon was a great success. Well done to all the children for showing such good sportsmanship. Thank you to all the parents who helped out in different ways on the day and for being such good sports for the parent races.
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Thanks again to all the staff, especially Mrs Foy, for all their hard work in making the day run like clockwork.

Sadly we are saying goodbye to Mrs Dyson this summer.

A huge thank you for all her hard work and support and we wish her well in the future.
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Mrs Hedley, from Lindisfarne Middle School, will be joining us in September as the teacher of China Class (Y5/6).  
Mrs Gabriele will also be joining the staff as a Teaching Assistant in Brazil Class.
Annual Reports 

The children will be bringing home their annual reports on Friday. If anyone wishes to discuss any aspect of the report please speak to the class teacher and they will arrange a time to meet with you.
Duchess’ Community High School (DCHS)

A few weeks ago Mr Hall, Headteacher at DCHS, came to visit the school. He spent some time taking with me about Longhoughton CE Primary School and changes that we have made since September 2016 and also had a tour of the school, meeting the children as he visited the classrooms. He was very impressed with the displays around school and the children’s attitudes to working.

On Tuesday 11th July musicians from Duchess’ Community High School visited us to perform a mini concert. All the children from Reception to Y3 thoroughly enjoyed the performances. Unfortunately Y4/5 were unable to see the concert as they were playing cricket at Alnmouth.

End of year routines

Money owing
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If anyone has any outstanding dinner money, club fees, music fees or Acorns fees please can you arrange to pay the money to the school office by Monday 17th July. 
Wall of Fame Badges

If any children still have a Wall of Fame badge at home please can they be returned.

Books and Belongings
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Over the next few days the children will be bringing home their books and belongings. 

As you collect your children from school please can you check to see that everything has been collected from drawers, cloakroom areas and lost property.
To help in this process it would be much appreciated if the children could bring in an additional named carrier bag or similar to pack their belongings into.
The children will not be bringing reading books home next week as we will be collecting books in on Friday. If you have any school books at home please can these be returned before the end of term.
School Questionnaires

Thank you to all the people who have already returned completed questionnaires to the box in the entrance hall. 

An additional way to share your views about the school is to complete Parent View:-
The information that the school gains from the questionnaire is really useful in making further improvements to how we operate.

Ofsted also ask parents to complete ‘The Parent View’ questionnaire on the internet. 

If you have not done so already, please can you take some time this week and complete The Parent View questionnaire for Longhoughton CE Primary School, to do this you need to: 

· Go to https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?destination=give-your-views 

· Log in if you have completed the questionnaire before or create a log in

· Search for Longhoughton CE Primary School

· Complete the questionnaire – 12 questions to answer
Toys for the last day
The children are able to bring a toy in on Friday 21st July, for the last day. 

Please do not send anything electrical, noisy or with small parts. We have found that board games are good so that children can share and spend time playing together. The children will be responsible for whatever they bring in.

This is the final newsletter of this academic year.

 I would like to take this opportunity to say a very BIG THANK YOU to everyone for their continued support over the course of the last year. 

To those of you who are returning after the holidays, have a great summer and we will see you again in the Autumn –Wednesday 6th September 2017.
To those of you moving on to pastures new after the holidays – 

we wish you all the very best for the future. 
Dates for the diary
	Week beginning 17th July
	No Clubs this week

	Tuesday 18th July 
	PFA Bingo, 4.30pm till 6pm – £5 including pie and pea supper, £2 for parents who want to join in for the last game

	Wednesday 15th July
	End of Year Performance and Achievers, 2pm – please make sure you have your tickets


	Thursday 20th July
	End of year service in church, staff and pupils only

	Friday 21st  July
	School closes 3:15pm

	Wednesday 6th September   
	School opens


This newsletter can also be read on the school website – http://www.longhoughton.northumberland.sch.uk 


